

Dear Parent/Carer,

Please find below details of the work that your child's class will be doing during this term. I have also suggested ways in which you can help your child at home. Included with this information you will also find an overview of how we deal with behavioural issues in school.

Thank you for your support,

Mrs Tucker, Mrs Evans and Mr Crocker

Class: Year 1 & Year 1/2

Term: Summer

Theme: Healthy Body, Healthy Mind

Main areas of study:	Our topic this term will focus on how we stay healthy in our bodies and our mind. This will include: • Human body including the correct names of body parts and their functions • Healthy eating and treats in moderation • The Great Bale Challenge – growing plants and vegetables • Hearing and sound waves • Importance of water • Dental hygiene • National Walking Month in May – Physical exercise • Relationships and families • Changes over time – how we have grown up • What makes us happy • Celebrations in different religions

Mr M. S. Thompson B.A. (Educ) Hons, N.P.Q.H.

Headteacher

Mr M Bowen B.Ed. (Hons)

Deputy Headteacher

Gerddi Alexander Cwmbwrla Swansea SA5 8BN

Tel: 01792 652350



"Working Together, Learning Forever"

Ways in which you can help at home:	 Please listen to your child reading at home every night (a Reading Diary is provided for you to make comments). We will now be sending home a selection of high frequency words for your child per week. These will be written in their reading diary for you to work on with them at home. These are personalised for each individual child. Please check your child's words only. New words will be sent home each
	week. Visit the local library to choose books relevant to topics being studied at
	school e.g. how to stay fit and healthy including diet, exercise, and mental health.
	 Encourage your child to take part in daily exercise. This could include walking to and from school, playing in the park, sports and playing team games in the garden.
	PE day is every Tuesday – Please wear gym kit to school on this day we recommend long trousers or leggings, t-shirt, jumper and trainers. P.E will take place outdoors, weather permitting, so please can you ensure appropriate clothing is worn. ALL long hair must be tied back and ALL jewellery removed including stud earrings.
Ways you can help us?	 Label all snacks, drinks bottles, clothing EVERYTHING! Please help your child to organise their things before entering the classroom e.g. snack, water bottle, lunch boxes and reading books on their day. Ensure that you remain stood behind the yellow line outside the classroom. If you would like your child to drink squash, they are only allowed to drink this at lunchtime therefore, you must send in an additional water bottle. This will be kept in class and they can drink it throughout the day.
	 Please make sure your child brings a coat/jacket to school everyday irrespective of the weather.

Mr M. S. Thompson B.A. (Educ) Hons, N.P.Q.H.

Headteacher

Mr M Bowen B.Ed. (Hons)

Deputy Headteacher

Gerddi Alexander Cwmbwrla Swansea SA5 8BN

Tel: 01792 652350



"Working Together, Learning Forever"

	If anything happens in school and we feel that you need to be informed about this we will speak to you directly. If there is anything you need to raise with us, please do so either in person or through Class Dojo messages.
Behaviour Policy	We use positive praise and reward the children through class dojo points. The children decide on the class golden rules at the start of the year, and we always refer back to these. For pupils behaving inappropriately, sanctions will include: Time out on the Thinking Chair/Thinking spot Removal of dojo points Loss of part of Golden Time Loss of playtime

Mr M. S. Thompson B.A. (Educ) Hons, N.P.Q.H.

Headteacher

Mr M Bowen B.Ed. (Hons)

Deputy Headteacher

Gerddi Alexander Cwmbwrla Swansea SA5 8BN

Tel: 01792 652350